

## ELK GROVE VILLAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHARLES G. WALSH Chief of Police



October 14, 2021

Thomas Gallahue ILEAS 1701 E. Main Street Urbana, IL 61802

RECEIVED OCT 1 8 2021

Dear Thomas Gallahue,

On Thursday, October 7, 2021 the Elk Grove Village Police Department was tasked by the United States Secret Service (USSS) to provide security and traffic control during a visit by President Joe Biden to a data center in Elk Grove Village. The Elk Grove Village Police Department reached out to your organization and received generous support.

I am grateful for the assistance provided by ILEAS and specifically your contribution to a peaceful and professional display of law enforcement support to the USSS and President Joe Biden. President Biden shared his thanks and appreciation for a job well done by our colleagues.

On behalf of the Elk Grove Village Police Department, thank you again for your utmost efforts and professionalism as it reflects well upon you and your agency.

Sincerely,

Charles G. Walsh Chief of Police

Kailes It Wolsh



